
3rd Vice President – Community Service Bulletin – October, 2023 

 

Hello All 

We are having our PAWS visit on Oct. 23rd at 11 a.m. I hope many will be able to attend. If you 

do plan to attend please let me know at my email by Oct.13th.  If you have questions, please 

email me at upnorthpam1@gmail.com or call me at 231-357-6010. Please plan for 2 to 3 hours at 

PAWS. Seeing the dogs in the different trainings and all they do is amazing. If you get the 

chance try to make the tour you will not be sorry. 

We have some news on 2 of PAWS Purposeful puppies. Mr. Denver and Mr. Goose have been 

placed. It is awesome to see how these two dogs are doing amazing things. 

Mr. Denver, trained by Jordan Detection K9, has graduated as an electronic Detection dog and 

is working with his handler in Arkansas. He is from the 2021 “D” litter. Boulder housed by 

Adair Jackson, Caryn Ashbar and now Bob and Faye Richardson-Green, and VICKI, housed by 

Shari Hansen. He was raised by Josh and Charlotte Morgan. 

Mr. Goose, trained by Jordan Detection has graduated as an electronic Detection dog and is 

working with his handler in Kansas. He is from the 2021 “AMVET” litter. Chaos, housed by 

Betsy Williams, and GILLETT housed by Polly Brainerd. He was raised by Olivia Wylie. 

Remember to have your local 3rd Vice’s document all you do for community service. It all 

matters and counts hugely as we send everything off to National.  

Thank you 

Department of Michigan 3rd Vice 

Pamela Lein 
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